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Burke Homeless
Continuum of Care





Minutes

	Committee Name:
	Burke Homeless Continuum of Care Partnership

	Date:

	October 1, 2014

	Time:
	2:00 pm 

	Meeting Place:
	Foothills Higher Education Center

	Members Present:
	Wendy Cato, Adrian Hurst, Thom Hartman, Vanessa James, Kate Tozzolina, Frank Tozzolina, Jill King, Michael Smith, Tracey Kincaid, Debbie Jennings, Sascha Prebor, Joe Marks, Sally Learned

	Agenda Item #1:

Introductions/Welcome/ Sign In  
	

	Minutes from last meeting
	August minutes were approved with motion from Wendy Cato and a second by Jill King.  There were no changes.

	Agency Updates
	CVBH – Shared about the ESG grant.   They will be the lead agency and they have received the grant.   Contracts are being developed.  Sally shared that we need to track how the money is being spent and make sure that it is being used.   She stated that there was information about these concerns.   She mentioned that each agency do a report to the continuum about how the money is being spent and used.   She also shared that the Integrated Care is up and running.   Cognitive Connections will be moving in next month.
United Way – Shared about the Kate B. Reynolds meetings coming up.   Hildebran meeting will be 10/21(First Baptist Church Hildebran) from 7-9 and the Morganton meeting will be 10/22 from 12-2 (Morganton Community House).   This is a meeting to discuss grant money coming into Burke County to help develop a Healthy Burke.
Burke County Schools – reported that there were 29 students currently who have filled out the homeless form.   She also stated that they need support with a family who was kicked out of the housing.  Mother has a felony and SA issues.  Contact Information was shared with them.

House of Refuge – Thom shared that they had a summer of ups and downs.  They averaged around 12 and are not at capacity.  He stated that they see the same guys on a regular basis.   They do have responsibilities around the house.   He stated that 2 guys have made progress by getting a job and housing.   It is a first come first serve facility and they have to have a breathalyzer every night.   They have recently developed a fee of $3 per night.   They have developed a Policy for this fee.   First time guest is free.   They do an assessment in which income is evaluated.  They do have some scholarships available sponsored by local churches.  They are still working on the details of this new policy and have not seen a major exodus due to the new policy.   When it is 32 degrees or below, they do have 22 beds available, but normally have only 16 beds.

Vanessa James – shared about an upcoming conference in October – Develop Partnerships, and will get more information out.

BUCM – Jill shared that Frank and Kate are new volunteers and work in the Chapel.  They also are helping with a Reading Support program.   Walmart has been giving about 20,000 – 30,000 lbs. of food per month.   Evening Food Pantry will be on 10/7 from 4-7 for Food Assist Only.   The Wednesday educational components have been going well.  

DSS – numbers are growing.  Family and Children have gone up as well as Food Nutrition Services.   Crisis Intervention Program has $20,000 less than previous year.   In 2013 they were out of money by Nov. 18th.   

Vocation Rehab.  – Sascha has been attending the HOPE groups at BUCM.   She stated that she will be able to be here more.  She also shared some new programs that they have opened (Oil Shop, Car Detailing, and Hydroponics).   They also shared that they have purchased one of the Broughton Homes and will have an open house on November 3rd.   There has been an increase at VR with homeless population.

Meeting Place – Women’s shelter has grown and they are staying full.  Unfortunately they have to turn some people away.   The capacity at the women’s shelter is 9.   Day center is still being discussed, but no site has been located at this time.   

Partners BHM – Michael shared about MHFA training that was completed and that they are working on setting up another training soon.

	Agenda Item # 4
Hunger & Homeless Awareness Week 
	HHAW is Nov. 15 - Nov. 23 this year.  Will not be able to have a banner this year.  HALO is still planned for Nov. 15th – churches need to contact Suzy or Joe.  Working on the iCare Tour and information will be out soon.

	Meeting adjourned
	Joe reminded everyone to invite others to join our Burke Regional Committee

	Next Meeting:
	Next meeting is November 5, 2014 at 2:00pm at the Foothills Higher Education Center 

	Respectfully Submitted By:
	Michael Smith
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